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NOTES FROM THE CHAPTER PRESIDENT 

 
First, on a sad note, Mr Arthur Heyderman passed away in April of this year.  Art had been active member of the 

Iowa/Illinois Chapter of NDIA since 1981 and was instrumental in reactivating the Chapter after a period of dormancy. 

In 1988 he assumed the presidency of this Chapter and retained that position for 16 years and, since 2004, had 

remained an active member of the Chapter Board.  He was the driving factor in establishing the first Women in 

Defense (WID) chapter here.  His strong advocacy for honoring and supporting our military/veterans continues today 

to include the SGT Fisher Scholarship for military dependents in our Chapter area. 

The timing of this newsletter is aligned with reporting on our two major activities, which generally culminate at this 

time - our symposium and our scholarship events.  But activities and actions go on throughout the year.  Please 

check our website periodically.  You will see there are many News items and Event items appearing throughout the 

year. We continue to make the site as current on information as possible.   A short list from this past year includes 

USO’s “Franks on Friday”, Symposium Planning meetings which begin within weeks of the past event,  STEM event 

participation including the QCESC dinner and scholarship award program at the Putnam Museum, donation 

presentations to Robotics teams, scholarship review committee meetings, board meetings, updating the website, etc.   

We really need more Chapter members to become actively involved in Chapter’s events/activities, to include 

participation on the Board of Directors.  Frankly we need some more new blood on the board; folks that will assure 

successful continuous improvement of our Chapter to better serve its membership and fulfill its mission.  Please step 

up and “Contact Us” on our website or contact any of the board members directly and become part of our Chapter 

support team.  We do great things – help us do more! 

You may note that our Chapter logo has changed.  This is part of a national effort at modernizing and strengthening 

its image and relevance.  Check out the new national website as but one example of NDIA posturing better for the 

future.  Many of the initiatives are a direct outgrowth of a broad strategic assessment conducted over the past couple 

years. 

You should also note that your chapter succeeded again in being named a Model Chapter for 2016; that is 15 

consecutive years we have been so honored. Our Model Chapter submission package and notification of selection 

are on our website.  We were one of 16 Chapters of the 25 total NDIA Chapters to receive this award. And, we will be 

going for the 16
th

 consecutive year for 2017 later this fall! 

We hosted the 10
th
 Annual “2017 Midwest Small Business Government Contracting Symposium” May 24

th
 and 25

th
 at 

the i-Wireless Center.  

Although most of the same elements of the symposium were present, it was packaged differently.  The first day of the 

symposium was exclusively the Team Rock Island Center of Excellence Advance Planning Briefings for Industry 

(APBI).   In addition to the Army Sustainment Command (ASC), the Rock Island District Corps of Engineers (COE), 
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the RIA Garrison, the Army Contracting Command (ACC), and Joint Munitions Command (JMC) all discussed their 

requirements.  The second day was exclusively tradeshow centric, with at least 37 exhibitors including government 

support offices (SCORE, SBA, ASC/JMC/ACC Small Business Offices, PTACs, etc.).  The exhibits were primarily in 

the conference center where the briefings were held the day before, with informal round table discussions scheduled 

with topics focusing on small businesses.  Some formal presentations were held in a smaller area of the conference 

center.  All were optional with the focus being exhibitor/visitor networking and discussions. The ASC Command 

Group, as well as senior members of the other activities, participated in both days of the symposium.   

Registered attendees totaled 693 compared to 669 last year.  The break-out, based on self-reporting during the 

registration process, was 248 government, 310 Industry/NDIA, and 71 not identifying, but likely industry.  The 

remainder was speakers and administrative folks.  Impressive numbers!  The data indicates 32 states were 

represented, with the bulk from Illinois (333), Virginia (112), and Iowa (84).  There were 144 small business attendees 

of the 132 small businesses represented.  So there appears to be a fairly balanced attendance of large and small 

businesses, which tracks with the reverse tradeshow concept of buyers and sellers networking. 

With the significant change in format this year, prior year matchmaking events became moot, as the entire 2
nd

 day 
was devoted to wall-to-wall networking/matchmaking and meeting one-on-one per mutually shared opportunities. 
After action reviews of the feedback surveys coupled with personal observations by the symposium committee 
enables us to continuously improve the overall event, which drove the format changes this year. 

Regarding our scholarship program, this year was a lean year budget-wise.  We awarded 1 IA-IL NDIA and 1 
Sergeant Paul Fisher Scholarship in late May. In late February, the Chapter once again provided a STEM scholarship 
presented during the annual Quad Cities Engineering and Science Council (QCESC) dinner meeting. Some photos of 
the events and details of Scholarships are shared later in this newsletter and on our website.   

Our chapter continues to be a strong supporter of Science, Technology, Engineering, and Mathematics (STEM). As 

earlier mentioned, our Chapter again offered a specific STEM targeted scholarship through QCSEC; details are 

discussed in the Scholarship section of the website.  We also continue to actively support other STEM activities (e.g., 

Putnam Museum’s Engineering Kids Summer Camp, QC Elite FIRST Robotics team, FIRST LEGO League Robotics 

Teams (Combustible Lemons/ Flourish and Bots), and STEM student attendance donations for the QCESC dinner). 

We continue to strongly support military related activities and causes.  We are among the partners supporting 

WQPT’s “Embracing Our Military” Task Force.  We again partnered with the USO and sponsored 2 “Franks on 

Fridays” events on Arsenal Island, which offers free hot dog lunches to military and their families. And we provide 

donations to AUSA, Navy Ball, Jason’s Box, and other similar military focused organizations and activities.   

Once again, I want to encourage you to become an active member of our Chapter.  Membership rates remain a great 

value.  BTW, NDIA continues to offer, F-R-E-E three (3) year memberships to Government Employees. It includes 12 

issues each year of the National Defense magazine!  Go to the updated and totally new NDIA website and click on 

the Membership tab and sign up now!    There are great articles and opinions on varied national defense issues. You 

will find these often linked directly to what and how you, as one of nearly 750 Chapter members, are supporting our 

national security.  Shape the future. 

 

      //gbr// 

George B Rivard 

President 
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IA-IL CHAPTER HOSTS MIDWEST SMALL BUSINESS CONFERENCE 

 

 

As mentioned above, we hosted our 10
th
 annual small business conference. Presentations/briefings given during the 

conference may be viewed elsewhere on our IA-IL Chapter website, along with the list of attendees.  Below are 

several photos from yet another successful event.   

 

 

Following brief remarks by George Rivard, Chapter President, Presentation of the Colors by the ASC Color Guard, 

and a Welcome/Introduction from Ms Tara Barney, President and CEO of the Quad Cities Chamber of Commerce, 

MG Edward M Daly, Commander, US Army Sustainment Command, kicks off the APBI. 
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Above, Mr. Carl Cartwright, Executive Director, Acquisition, Integration and Management (AIM) shares ASC Logistics 

Support Services Requirements with an attentive audience.   

 

 

The way the sessions were structured this year 

allowed for even more time for questions and answers 

from a visibly packed house of attendees. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ms. Melanie Johnson, Deputy to the Commander, 

Joint Munitions Command, addresses the ammunition 

business sector government requirements in 

conjunction with PEO-Ammunition, COL Joseph 

Chan. 
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Mr. Michael Hutchison (right), Deputy to the 

Commander, Army Sustainment Command, 

discusses opportunities for business while also 

fielding questions. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A panel of ACC- RI contracting experts and industry 

members discuss the source selection process and 

procedures. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mr. Jay Carr (left), Executive Director, Army 

Contracting Command-Rock Island, explains the role 

of his activity and fields questions. 
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The second day of the symposium was trade-show centric while offering topics of interest via traditional briefings but 

more commonly round table discussions scheduled throughout the day.    

 

 

Below, Mr. Frank Michael, Senior VP, Program 

Development, and Ms. Erica Albrittain, Assistant VP, 

Membership and Chapters, from NDIA HQ in 

Washington, describe the benefits of membership in 

NDIA. 

 

 

 

Mr. Tommy Marks, Director of the Department of the 

Army Small Business Program Office, was a key 

presenter, offering the latest insights on the Army’s 

small business initiatives. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As a surprise, Frank and Erica took the opportunity to 

present NDIA President Lapel Pins to Ms. Megan 

McKinney, Great Lakes Chapter President, and 

George Rivard, IA-IL Chapter President.  George also 

was awarded a Lifetime NDIA Membership. 

 

 

 

Ms. Pamela Beavers, Director, Area IV, Small 

Business Administration, provides information on 

guidance and training resources available to assist 

small businesses. 
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Ms Dianne Wheeler (below), ASC Small Business 

Advisor, assists an attendee. Their booth was one of 

several specific small business support/resource 

activities available during the symposium (see right) 

 

 

More than 30 other companies offering and also 

seeking small business opportunities were 

represented in booths at the reverse tradeshow.  That 

coupled with the round table discussions afforded a 

valuable networking and informational experience. 

 

 

 

Mr. Michael Hutchison (left) provides additional 

insights and his personal perspectives on a host of 

acquisition and small business points of interest and 

areas of government support.  

 

 

 

 

SBA, CIRAS/PTAC, SCORE, and various government 

small business offices were available to assist and 

provide information about the resources they offer. 
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Many thanks to our generous sponsors! 

 

Our Chapter’s objective is to facilitate the open exchange of ideas and information between 

government and industry. From the feedback surveys from both the conference attendees and the 

exhibitors, the 10th Annual Symposium was again a great success, meeting that objective. Events 

such as this could not occur without the contributions of our many sponsors, and the time and 

exhaustive efforts of the planning committee members from throughout the Quad Cities community.  

Thank You! 

More pictures about the event can be found at:  
 

https://www.flickr.com/photos/army_sustainment_command/sets/72157681658707182  
 

 

https://www.flickr.com/photos/army_sustainment_command/sets/72157681658707182
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IA-IL CHAPTER  

AWARDS 2017-2018 SCHOLARSHIPS 
 

Complete details of our 2017-18 Scholarship Program recipients in the “Scholarship Recipients” section of our 

website or Click Here.  In summary, a total of 3 scholarships were awarded this year: One STEM through the Quad 

Cities Engineering and Science Council (QCESC), 1 NDIA, and 1 SGT Paul Fisher Scholarship.  Each scholarship 

was in the amount of $2000; that totals $6,000!  In the last eight years, our Chapter has awarded $136,000!!!     

 

 

SNAPSHOTS OF SOME OF OUR CHAPTER ACTIVITIES IN 
THE PAST YEAR  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.ndia-ia-il.org/scholarships.html
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